Wake County Fire Commission

Equipment Committee Report

January 20, 2011

· Air Cylinder Replacement

· The Replacement schedule has been updated and monies are available for reimbursement.

· Wendell has requested to use their funding for cylinder replacement to purchase 11 new air packs.  They also asked the committee for an additional $13,500 from the air cylinder replacement funds to offset the remaining cost.  The Committee supported this request should excess funds be available.

· Defibrillators
· The FY 11 purchase is in process

· Recommendation by the Committee to purchase FY12’s units in late FY11 to avoid cost increases.

· Thermal Imagers

· The Committee will be finalizing the FY11 purchase by late February.
· Helmet Colors

· The survey of helmet colors each department uses for each position is complete.  

· Based on the survey, the Committee recommends that departments use Yellow for Probationary members, Green for Junior members and Red for Captains and Lieutenants.

· Turnout Gear

· The Committee will be holding meetings with vendors early next month and begin our evaluation process shortly after that for the new turnout gear bid.  The process should be complete by June.  
